
 
 

 

First Presbyterian Church of Delhi, NY 

September - October 2022 COURIER 
 

 
 

Special dates 
 

• Worship, 9:30 am, Virtual and Sanctuary, September 4, 2022 

• Labor Day, Office Closed, September 5, 2022 

• Worship, 10:30 am, Virtual and Sanctuary, September 11, 2022 

• Worship, 10:30 am, Virtual and Sanctuary, September 18, 2022 

• Sunday School Meet & Greet, 9:45 am, September 25, 2022 

• Worship & Bountiful Giving Sunday, 10:30 am, Virtual and Sanctuary, September 25, 2022 

• Harvest Fest Bake Sale, October 1, 2022 

• World Communion Sunday, October 2, 2022 

• Worship with Communion, 10:30 am, Virtual and Sanctuary, October 2, 2022 

• Worship, 10:30 am, Virtual and Sanctuary, October 9, 2022 

• Indigenous Peoples’ Day and Columbus Day, Office Closed, October 10, 2022 

• Worship, 10:30 am, Virtual and Sanctuary, October 16, 2022 

• Worship, 10:30am, Virtual and Sanctuary, October 23, 2022 

• Newsletter Deadline, October 24, 2022 

• Longtime member recognition, October 30, 2022 

• Worship & Bountiful Giving Sunday, 10:30 am, Virtual and Sanctuary, October 30, 2022 

• Daylight Savings Time Ends, 2:00 am, November 6, 2022 
 



First Presbyterian Church      
4 Clinton Street, Delhi, NY  13753 

Phone: 607-746-2155 
E-Mail: office@fpcdelhi.org        Website: www.fpcdelhi.org  

 

Officers and Boards 2022 
 

 

 
 

SESSION – next meetings Sept 12, Oct 3 and Nov 7 at 5:30 pm 
 

2022 

Barb Leo, 200 Spencer Heights, Delhi, NY 13753 746-8265 

Susie Little, 1618 Arbuckle Hollow, Delancey, NY 13752 746-2536 

Kathy Sullivan, 21031 State Highway 28, Delhi, NY 13753 746-7287 

Tammi Tully, 4716 West Platner Brook Road, Delhi, NY 13753    746-2631 

 
 

2023 

Edward Furgol, 184 Rider Hill Road, Delhi NY 13753                    746-7476 

Carolyn Massey, P.O. Box 21, Hamden, NY 13782 845-820-2176 

Renee Maxwell, 9 Delview Terrace, Delhi, NY 13753 746-6128 

Joe Weaver, 4 Park Place, Delhi, NY 13753 746-6173 
 

 

DEACONS – next meetings Sept 11, Oct 2 and Nov 6 at 9:30 am 
 

 
2022 

Leslie McKeegan, 47900 State Highway 10, Delhi, NY 13753        437-7890 

Barbara Thompson, 517 Olin Evans Rd, Franklin, NY  13775         829-6005 

George Thompson, 517 Olin Evans Rd, Franklin, NY  13775         829-6005 

Vicki Noble, 75 Leisure Village Spur, Delhi, NY 13753                    746-2013 
 

2023 Karen LaFever, 74 Meredith Street, Delhi, NY 13753                                     746-6339 
 

 

2024 

Kathy Martin, 5872 County Highway 18, Bloomville, NY 13739 538-9082 

  

  
 

   

 

TRUSTEES – next meetings Sept 21 and Oct 19 at 6:30 pm 

 

2022 

Kathy Beveridge, 9786 Co. Hwy 14, Delhi, NY 13753                                     746-6283 

Cullen LaFever, 74 Meredith Street, Delhi, NY 13753                                     746-6339 

Kevin Lee, 2 Cross Street, Delhi, NY 13753                                     267-8485 
 

 

2023 

Joe Cantwell, 13491 State Highway 28, Delhi, NY 13753 746-3611 

Tom Little, 1618 Arbuckle Hollow, Delancey, NY 13752 746-2536 

Ed Goff, 485 Dunham Road, Delhi, NY 13753                    746-8709 
 

 

2024 

Harry Bell, 51 Hamden Hill Road, Delhi, NY 13753 746-2035 

Alex Cantwell, 19 Orchard St, Delhi, NY 13753 434-6081 

Art Maxwell, 9 Delview Terrace, Delhi, NY 13753 746-6128 
 

TREASURER 

 

George Thompson, 517 Olin Evans Rd, Franklin, NY  13775 829-6005 

FINANCIAL  

SECRETARY 
Gia Cantwell, 13491 State Highway 28, Delhi, NY 13753 746-3611 

CLERK OF SESSION 

 
Edward Furgol, 184 Rider Hill Road, Delhi NY 13753                    746-7476 

         

September - October 2022 Newsletter 
 
 
 

mailto:office@fpcdelhi.org
http://www.fpcdelhi.org/


Elder On Call 
 

For the time that we are without a full-time pastor, members of Session will be 
taking turns in serving as a go-to person if a pastoral need arises.  For the month 
of September our contact person will be Tammi Tully.  She can be reached at 
(607) 746-2631 or tammitully@fpcdelhi.org.  For the month of October our 
contact person will be Barb Leo.  She can be reached at (607) 746-8265 or 
barb.leo@fpcdelhi.org. 

 

Pastoral Search Committee 
 

Barb Leo and Kathy Sullivan have been working on expanding our search for an 
interim pastor. We are working on advertising in some journals/newsletters that 
reach pastors and also reaching out to institutions of education that specialize in 
interim pastor training. We will be reaching out to neighboring churches and 
Presbyteries to search further for resources.  At this time, we have done a 
rematch with PCUSA and have been working on contacting a list of potential 
interims. Please keep our church in your prayers as we go through this search 
process. If you have questions or concerns do not hesitate to reach out to Barb 
or Kathy. 

 

Fellowship Opportunities 
 

On Sunday, September 11th please join the fellowship committee after the 
church service for Strawberry Short Cake. The 11th is the Sunday we will return 
to worship at 10:30, and welcome everyone back after summer vacation.   

 

Apportionment 
 

The Per Capita amount for 2022 has been set at $42.00 per 

member. Per Capita apportionment is based on church 

membership as of December 31, 2020. Our apportionment is 

based on 171 members giving a total of $7,182.00. The money 

is paid by our church to cover our share of basic operation costs 

of our Presbytery, Synod, and General Assembly. Each member 

is invited to contribute $42.00 to help pay this obligation.
 



 

     
 

 

Our Sunday school class will start up again with our first class on September 25th, 2022 

and run thru June 25th, 2023. We will continue our schedule of every other Sunday. I 

invite all families with children from 2-12 years of age to join us for our meet & greet to 

share in a Bible story, music, activity, and of course, a snack. We will meet in the chapel 

of the church at 9:45am – 10:20am for registration and discussion of our scheduled class 

dates, which are proposed below. I try to schedule classes that will coincide with their 

school vacation so we don’t have any conflicts with their time off & family time. 
 

The last Sunday of every month is FPC’s Bountiful Giving Sunday. We encourage our small 

disciples to participate in the spirit of helping those in our community. We will be making 

a new “Giving” box for the children’s donations each month during church services (10:30 

– 11:30am). 
 

September 25th (Bountiful Giving Sunday) 

October - 9th & 23rd 

November - 6th & 20th 

December - 4th & 18th 

January - 8th & 22nd, 2023 

February & March - 5th & 19th 

April – 2nd, 16th, & 30th (Bountiful Giving Sunday) 

May – 14th & 28th (Bountiful Giving Sunday) 

June – 11th & 25th (Last Sunday School Class / Bountiful Giving Sunday) 
 

(All dates are subject to change as necessary upon review at the Meet & Greet) 
 

I am also hoping to plan a couple of field trips for the children & our church families: 

Movie Night, Game night, Animal Adventure Park in Harpursville, Forestburgh Theatre 

Summer Children’s Play, or even just a day at Gilbert Lake State Park in Laurens! All 

suggestions & ideas are welcomed. 
 

I’d like to thank all our church families for their continued support you give to our 

Christian Education program. Our small disciples are truly blessed with the loving care you 

give to them. I look forward to starting our 2022 – 2023 lessons this September!! 
 

With Love & Peace to you all, 

Tammi Tully & Susie Little 

Christian Education  
 

 



 

 

Calling all bakers!! The Mission Committee of First Pres will be holding a bake sale 
at the Delhi Harvest Fest on October 1 on the Courthouse Square. Not only are we 

looking for bakers but we need your help setting up, selling and cleaning up. If you 

are available to help out in one of the time slots, please call Susie Little at (607) 

644-4983 to let her know. Or she may be calling you! 

 

 9:30-12:00 - Set up and sell 
 12:00-2:00 - Sell 

 2:00-4:15   - Sell and clean up 

 
All baked goods need to be dropped off at the Square by 9:50 

am Saturday at our spot (location to follow). Thank you for 

helping us help others! 
 



 

Mission 
 

The mission committee has been working on revising our monthly list of supported mission 
work for FPC. Below is the revised list: 
 

January  
February - Tools and Blankets 

March - One Great Hour of Sharing 
April - Church World Service Kits are 

shipped (clean-up kits, school kits, 
personal care kits) 

May - Chicken BBQ fundraiser for mission 
June - Chicken BBQ fundraiser for mission 

July - Bake Sale fundraiser at Fair on the 
Square for mission 

 

August - Clergy Association backpack and 
school supply collection 

September - Harvest Fest – Bake Sale 
October  

November - Care Packages for College 
students; Bazaar (every other year) 

December - Christmas Stocking collection 
(Habitat for Humanity/Helios Care); 

Living Nativity – food bank collection; 
Deacons - Angel Tree, Angel 

Envelopes, Mitten and Sock Tree 
 

Ongoing Missions 

Kirk Thrift Shop 
Bountiful Giving – Food Bank (last Sunday of every month) 

Saint Pauly Shed – clothing collection 
Least Coin/Mile of Pennies 

Adult lap blankets, pillowcase and prayer shawls – Albany Medical Center* 
 

*We have been in touch with Albany Medical Center. At this time, they are not able to take 

any items (baby hats or blankets) for the neonatal intensive care unit. They are accepting 
pillowcases, prayer shawls, lap size blankets. If you are interested in making these items, 

they can be left in the church narthex hospitality room, and they will be delivered to the 
hospital.                                                                                    Submitted by Kathy Sullivan 
 

During October we are planning to have a bake sale table at the Harvest 
Festival as a way to reach out to the community. The Harvest Festival is on 

October 1st. If you are able to help with this mission, please reach out to 

Susie Little or Kathy Sullivan. 

 

The next Bountiful Giving Sundays are September 25 and October 30! 
 

 

 

Spare Change for Mission! 
 

The “Mile of Pennies” jar needs your help! Please gather up all the scattered and assorted 

coins that are cluttering up your dressers or tables and bring them in to the “Mile of Pennies” 

jar outside the office.  Every donation is helpful – large or small! The money collected from 

this jar goes toward the “Fellowship of the Least Coin” supporting our mission giving with 

our brothers and sisters around the globe.

 



 

 

Fall Schedule Returning 
The last day of summer worship hours will be on Sunday, September 4th. We will 

return to a 10:30am start on Sunday, September 11th. 
 

Fall 2022 Music Schedule 
Chancel Choir will begin rehearsals on Sunday, September 11 at 9:45AM. 
 

Bell choir will begin rehearsals on Wednesday, September 14 at 5:00pm. 
 

Submitted by Billy Meredith 

 

Longtime Member Recognition  
We will be recognizing our Longtime Members on Sunday, October 30th during the 

worship service. God has richly blessed our Congregation with these faithful 

people. Please plan to join us for worship as we honor their service to God.

 

TRUSTEE HIGHLIGHTS FOR AUGUST 2022 
 

 New lawnmower and string trimmer have been purchased. 

Will sell old lawnmower.  

 Bushes around Church were trimmed.  

 Trustees will participate in clean sweep program for removal       

    of paint cans, etc. 

 Trustee clean-up day at Manse went well and garage is   

    cleaned out as well.  

 Gordy Krick is finishing up painting manse side of Church. 

 Trustees approved of plan from Little Inspirations pre-school 

for 15-foot fence along driveway for safety measures. 

 Trustees and Session are currently working together on 

safety procedures/protocol for Church. 

 
 

 

 



 

First Presbyterian Church 
Delhi, New York 

Budget vs. Actual January - July 2022 

 
 
 

*Please note the budget column represents the budget for January through July only. Please 

contact Treasurer George Thompson or the church office if you have any questions. 
Respectfully Submitted,  

George Thompson, Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

Communion in Worship 
    

 
October 2, 2022   

Worship, participate, commune and open 
your eyes and your hearts to the living 

Christ in your life. 

Addresses Needed for 
Those Away in College & 

Military  
 

Please contact the church office by phone, 

email or post with our church family’s 

students or military service personnel 

addresses for this year. Our caring 

congregation wishes to encourage those 

students and military who are part of our 

church family with cards and prayers and 

maybe even a care package at times! Help 

us help members of our church family who 

are students or in the military to stay 

connected to their church family.  

 

Address & Email Corrections 
 

If you move or change your email 

address, please contact the church office 

as soon as possible but at least within 30 
days, with your new mailing or emailing 

information. Thank you for helping us 
maintain communication in a timely 

manner. 
  

 

 

Desire to Go Deeper? 
 

Do you a longing to have a deeper 

understanding of God's Word & how to 

apply it to your daily walk with him?  The 
SPARKS group has recently studied Jesus' 

parables & the book of Ephesians, and are 
planning a new upcoming study, and would 

like to welcome others to join them. 
 

SPARKS will be reconvening in the 
beginning of October. Meetings are 

currently Mondays at 9 am, but the day 
and time can be changed to accommodate 

everyone's schedule.  They plan to have 
lunch from time to time as well. 
 

For information and/or to request a study 

book, please email Joyce Goff at:   
 

joycegoff@yahoo.com 

 

 

DEVOTIONALS AVAILABLE  
 

The Upper Room and Our Daily Bread devotionals are available in the new narthex and 

also outside the church office. If you wish to make a contribution to defray the cost, there 

is a wooden box on the table outside the office or contributions may be left in the office.  

 
 



 

    
 

 

 

 
 

Our deepest sympathy and prayers 
are with the following families: 
 

Ben and Allison Noble on the passing of 
their father Alan Noble on June 26, 2022.  
 

Nancy & David Althaus, Benjamin Althaus, 
and Bethany Althaus & David Brew on the 

passing of Nancy’s father Wilbert Geiss, 
Sr. on July 9, 2022. 
 
 
 

 

            
 

 

If you know of anyone who is in the 
hospital or in need of pastoral care, 

please call the church office. We 
would rather be notified ten times 

than not be aware of the needs of the 
church family! 
 

Our prayers are with those who have 
recently had outpatient procedures, 

surgery, are facing major changes in 

their lives, been hospitalized or are 
facing difficult health concerns. 

 

 
 

 

Benjamin Althaus 
534 Summit Street  
Portland, ME 04103 

 
 

 
 

 
We are still collecting aluminum tabs 

(from beverage cans, soup cans, etc.) or 
any scrap aluminum to donate to the 

Shriners Hospital.  There is a basket in the 
new narthex for any donations.  The 

Hospital uses the money received to buy 
gear ranging from specialty medical 

equipment like arthrometers, cast cutters, 
and laryngoscopes to recreational items 

like arts & crafts supplies and pool tables.  

If you have any questions, get in touch 

with Betty Bell. 

  



 

New Arrival! 
Congratulations to Bethany Althaus 
& David Brew who welcomed their 

son Jackson Robert Brew into the 
world on July 8, 2022! 

 

Jackson is welcomed by his 
grandparents David & Nancy 

Althaus and his uncle Benjamin 
Althaus. 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Congratulations to Brandon Gregory 

who graduated high school this past 

spring and will be attending West 

Point! 
 

Congratulations to Ken & Celia 

Soden who recently celebrated their 

50th wedding anniversary!   

 

 
 

Checking in with Janet! 

Janet Maxwell says hello from her room at 
Chestnut Park. 

 

 

 

Where Are Your Wings? 
 

Danish philosopher Søren Kierkegaard told this parable about a town filled 

with ducks. Does it remind you of anyone? 
 

In a land inhabited only by ducks, all the residents waddled to church one 

fine Sunday, with ducklings following behind their parents. They entered the 

Duck Church doors, got situated in their proper pews, sang from the Duck 

Hymnal and then listened to Duck Minister preach from the Duck Bible (yes, 

even ducks have their own preferred version of Scripture). 
 

“Ducks, God has given you wings!” the preacher shouted. “With wings you can 

fly like eagles! You can soar into the sky! No walls can confine you! No 

fences can hold you! God has given us wings, and we can know the utter 

euphoria of unfettered freedom! Do you believe you can fly?” In response, 

the duck congregation all shouted, “Amen!” Then they left their pews … and 

all waddled back home. 
 



 

 
 

Kirk Thrift Store, 
 

Thank you so much for your donation 
of shirts and towels for the Haven Camp 
program at Delta Lake.  Our campers 
are enjoying learning to braid and 
giving the pet toys away. 
 

Thank you and God bless, 
Amy – on behalf of Haven Camp 
 

  
   

Dear Members of the Building Use 
Committee and Darcy, 
 

I wanted to express my gratitude for 
your generosity in allowing me to and 
facilitating practice on your wonderful 
piano in your beautiful space.  It has 
been so very helpful to me to have the 
ability to continue my work during this 
time over the summer.   
 

My humble thanks and best wishes, 
Dena Levine 
 

 
 

Please let the congregation know I 
returned home to Plattsburgh 
Thursday, August 11th, to a welcoming 
neighborhood.  The cards and prayers 
as well as generous support from the 
Kirk are greatly appreciated. I will 
always have a place in my heart for 
FPC Delhi.  This journey has shown me 
just how good we are in service to others 
serving our Lord. 
 

Peace and God Bless, 
Matt Burgin  
 

 

 

Thank you for thinking of me and 
sending me a beautiful card, it is 
greatly appreciated! I will be attending 
Utica University in the fall.  I will be 
going for Physical Therapy with hopes 
of eventually working with 
developmentally disabled children. 
 

Thank you again, 
Amanda Nealis 

 

 
 

Dear Church Family, 
 

Please accept our sincere thanks for all 

the prayers, support and cards as we 

celebrate the life of my father.  Our 

family has been blessed beyond measure 

by the beautiful long life of Christian 

service and love my father always 

offered to all so freely. Your expressions 

of sympathy are appreciated and have 

been read and reread.  
 

Thank you for your cards and prayers 

as well, as we enjoy becoming 

grandparents for the first time. Jackson 

continues to bless our lives with so much 

joy and love. As many of you know, this 

grandparent thing is pretty awesome! 
 

Thank you for all you caring and 

support. 
 

Shalom, 

Nancy and David Althaus and family 
 



 

 
WORSHIP FLOWERS 

 

Sept   4 –  
        11 – 

        18 –  

        25 – 
        

Oct     2 –  
          9 –  

        16 –  
        23 –  

        30 –  
          
 
 
 

LITURGISTS 
 

Sept   4 – Kevin Lee 

        11 – Renee Maxwell 
        18 – Art Maxwell 

        25 – TBD 

        
Oct     2 – TBD 

          9 – TBD 
        16 – TBD 

        23 – TBD 
        30 – TBD 
        

OFFICE NOTES 
 

If you have an item or announcement to 

be placed in the Church Life section of the 
bulletin, it must be in the office by 9:00 on 

Thursday morning. 
 

The office will be closed on Monday, 

September 5th in observance of Labor Day 
and Monday, October 10th in observance of 

Indigenous Peoples’ Day and Columbus 
Day. 
 
 

 
 

 
Newsletter articles are due in the office 
on Monday, October 24, 2022 in order to 
be placed in the November - December 

Courier. If you are able to turn items in 

earlier, it is certainly appreciated.       
                 

 

   

LOOKING FOR 

WAYS TO 

SERVE? 
 

 

2022 Flower sign-up is now on the 

bulletin board across from the office. If you 
would like to offer flowers for worship on a 

Sunday, please sign up on the poster or 

give the church office a call. Thank you for 
helping enhance our worship! 
 

 
Anyone wishing to participate in the 

Worship Service as Liturgist should 
contact the church office. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

November 6, 2022 
 
 

 



 

 
 

September 

1 – Bruce Burr 

2 – Scott Clark 
      Nancy Morley 

3 – Gary Leahy 
Ava Sprague 

4 – Donna Burgin 
5 – Margie Jones 

6 – Kevin Raber  

9 – Liz Arehart 
13 – Kenneth Soden 

14 – Bob Mackey 
15 – Carter Hilton 

        Patti Merwin 
        Talia Specht 

16 – Diane Maxwell 
17 – Geoff Rosa 

 Jeffrey Smith 
18 – Joseph Maxwell 

20 – Elise Bray 
        David Kelly 

21 – Jacob Magyar 
22 – Robert Mable 

23 – Peter Gioffe 

24 – John Maxwell 
 Rusty Maxwell 

 Marin Kilmer 
25 – Jaime Mills  

        David Mooney 
26 – Erin (Mooney) Olsen 

Courtney Rosa 
Vincent Rosino 

Connor Patry 
Hayley Patry  

27 – James Aitken  
Arthur Howard 

         Jacqueline Maxwell
 Doug Pawlikowski 

28 – Allison G. Maxwell 

29 – Genevieve McKee  
        Logan Nealis 

        Sawyer John Nevin 
        James Thomson 

 
 

October 
 

1 - Bonnie Fleming 
     Ella Hilton 
2 - Noah Oliver 

     Tyler Gregory 
4 - Don Fleming 

5 – Addison Hill 
     Anne Valentine 

8 – Angelica Lockerbie 
9 – Hannah O’Leary 

10- Charlotte Kelly 
11 - Duane LaFever 

12 – Marty Conklin 
15 - Ethan Malcolm 

       Ryan Malcolm 
16 - Ryan Sullivan 

       David Rosa 
17 - Sean Mooney 

       William Bagley 
       Melody Barrett 
18 – Lydia Malcolm 

19 - Jerry Kilmer 
       Anna Newbold 

20 - Erica (Cantwell)              
                      Tucker 

21 - Wes Warren 
       Clara Stewart 

       Kathryn E. Sullivan 
       Bill Morley 

24 - Jac Curley 
25 - Harry Bell 

       Etta Newbold 
       Sara O’Connell 

       George Rippe 
       Michael Roberts 
26 – Darius Newbold 

27 - Judy Bauer 
       Marcia Bagley 

28 - Gavin O’Rourke- 
                     Soccorso 

       Benjamin Althaus 
29 - Erin (Kilmer) Austin 

31 - Alex Malcolm 
 

 
November 

 

1 - Nora Kellogg 
2 - Joyce Goff 

     Nancy Haynes 
3 - Shane Bray 

4 - Linda Malcolm 
11 - Mary Conklin 

       Karen LaFever 
12 - Lisa Ruth Mays 
 
 

If your birthday is 

missing from this list or 

you know of someone in 
the church family who 

has a birthday not shown 

here, please contact the 
church office. 

Thank You! 
 

It Only Takes a Spark 

 
 

Love is the spark that kindles the 

fire of compassion. Compassion 

is the fire that flames the candle 

of service.  Service is the candle 

that ignites the torch of 

hope. Hope is the torch that 

lights the beacon of faith. Faith 

is the beacon that reflects the 

power of God. God is the power 

that creates the miracle of love. 

 

—William Arthur Ward 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
 

1  
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

2  
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  
 

3  
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  
 

4  
  9:30 am Worship 
 

5       Office closed 

Labor Day 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
 

6  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
 

7  
  8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
 

8  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

9  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  
 

10  
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  
11:00 am    Joan L. Pawlikowski 

Memorial Service 
 

11  
  9:30 am    Deacons Meeting 
  9:45 am    Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am Worship 

12  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
5:30 pm      Session Meeting 

13  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
 

14  

  8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
  5:00 pm    Bell Choir Rehearsal 
  

15  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

16  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  
 

17  
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  
 

18  
  9:45 am    Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am Worship 

19  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
6:30 pm MWS Meeting 

20  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
 

21  
  8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
  5:00 pm    Bell Choir Rehearsal 
  6:30 pm    Trustees Meeting 

22  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

23  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  
 

24  
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  

25 
Bountiful Giving Sunday 
 
  9:45 am   Choir Rehearsal 
  9:45 am   Sunday School 

Meet & Greet 
10:30 am Worship 

26  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
 

27  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
 

28  
  8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
  4:00 pm    Kirk Meeting 
  5:00 pm    Bell Choir Rehearsal 
 

29  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

30  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  
 

 



 

 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1  
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  
9:30 am      Harvest Fest Bake Sale 

2  
  9:30 am   Deacons Meeting 
  9:45 am   Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am   Worship with 

Communion 

3 

8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
5:30 pm      Session Meeting 

4  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
 

5  
  8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
  5:00 pm    Bell Choir Rehearsal 
 

6  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

7  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  
 

8  
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  
 

9  
  9:45 am   Choir Rehearsal 
  9:45 am   Sunday School 
10:30 am   Worship 

10   Office Closed 
Indigenous Peoples’ Day 
Columbus Day 
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
 

11  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
 

12  
  8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
  5:00 pm    Bell Choir Rehearsal 
 

13  

8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

14  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  
 

15  
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open 

16  
  9:45 am   Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am   Worship 

17   
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
6:30 pm      MWS Meeting 

18  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
 

19  
  8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
  5:00 pm    Bell Choir Rehearsal 
  6:30 pm    Trustees Meeting 
 

20  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

21  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  
 

22  
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  
 

23  
  9:45 am   Choir Rehearsal 
  9:45 am   Sunday School 
10:30 am   Worship 

24 Newsletter Deadline 
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 

25  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
 

26  
  8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
  4:00 pm    Kirk Meeting 
  5:00 pm    Bell Choir Rehearsal 
 

27  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

28  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  
 

29  
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  
 

30 
Bountiful Giving Sunday 
  9:45 am   Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am   Worship 

31    Halloween 

8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
 

November 1  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
 

November 2  
  8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
  5:00 pm    Bell Choir Rehearsal 
 

November 3  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

November 4  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  
 

November 5 
9:00 am Kirk Thrift Shoppe Open  
 

 


